Horsham & Newton St.Faith Parish Council

Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Monday June 19th. 2023
Present: Mr.R.Browne  Mr.S.Cutts Mrs.M.Rodgers  Mr.R.Wilks  Mr.B.Coe  
Mrs.S.Holland (BDC)  
Apologies: Mrs.R.Scarff  Mrs.G.Hegarty   Mr.D.Roper (NCC)
Public Participation Two members of the St.Faiths Centre committee attended and explained that changes had taken place with the committee membership and that they would be looking to closer co-operation with the Parish Council. It was agreed that they should attend the working party meetings looking at future village amenities.
a) Police Report Four incidents had been reported in April
b) NCC & BDC Reports Mrs.Holland said that BDC staff had all now relocated to the Horizon building on Broadland Business Park. The Council were working through the last few months of decisions taken by the previous administration before implementing new policies. Members continued to have funds available to assist local community groups. NCC continue to discuss devolution with the government and a final decision is likely late in 2023.
c) Norwich Airport Committee n/a
d) St.Faiths Centre Cllr.Browne was encouraged by the new ideas being brought forward by the new committee.
Full Council 
1. Apologies as above.
2. Declarations of Interest Cllr.Wilks – grass cutting. Cllr.Coe – Mission Room trustee
3. Minutes of the meeting on May 15th. were confirmed and signed.
4. Reports The Clerk would chase up the sign he had ordered for Horsham Park. Cllr.Wilks had checked a defective tap on the allotments and would install a new support stake.
5. Planning Applications None to consider







6. Working Party were still considering various ideas and would welcome input from St.Faiths Centre.
7. Tree Preservation Order The Council strongly supported the proposal to issue an order on trees south of Newton Street and east of Manor Road.
8. Notice Boards  The Clerk showed members his preferred style of notice board for Council use and it was agreed to purchase four. Cllr.Wilks would arrange installation.
9. Correspondence None
10. Accounts The following accounts were approved and cheques signed:


Paid between meetings








Wave


Coltishall Lane Water



£304.50

Wave


Blind Lane Water




£19.61

At the meeting










J.Graves

Salary (inc.PAYE) and expenses


£616.74

Npower

Street Light electricity (inc.VAT)


£90.05
11. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports The Clerk would ask for a traffic survey at the A140 Church Street Junction amid fears of excessive speed and the potential for accidents. The Clerk would report various overhanging hedges and dangerously high verge vegetation at junctions. Members felt that the boundary fence at Swan Green was in need of replacement and the Clerk would bring forward suggestions at the next meeting.
12. Date of next meeting  July 17th. 7.30 p.m.
